
FAQ

● What does drop-off and pick-up look like?

○ Monday, June 10, drop-off between 4:00-5:00pm AT CAMP FAHOLO

○ Thursday, June 13, pick-up 10:00am AT CAMP FAHOLO

● Can I visit?

○ While your child will be able to reach you if anything urgent arises, we will not be

allowing visitors during camp. We have a limited number of hours to maximize

everyone’s camp experience and visitors not only take away from that child’s

time at camp but can also prompt homesickness in other campers.

● What will they eat?

○ Faholo creates the menu for the week two weeks before our arrival. This enables

them to make the menu friendly for all dietary restrictions and allergies. They also

try to cook what is in season.

● Is there swimming?

○ There is a pool that we will have access to for three hours each day. Camp

Faholo provides qualified lifeguards anytime pool time is scheduled.

● Who are volunteers?

○ Our volunteers are men and women who love Jesus and seek to see kids come

to a saving knowledge of Him. But on top of that, they are men and women who

have been background checked, trained, and gone through HPBC’s abuse

prevention training, “We Really Care.” We have space for 10 adult chaperones.

● What if they have to leave early or arrive late?

○ As sad as we would be for your kid to not experience all of camp, we also realize

that some things cannot be avoided. If your camper is unable to be at camp for

its entire duration, please communicate that with us as soon as possible so that

we can plan appropriately. Unfortunately, we are charged the same amount per



student regardless of how long they are with us at camp, so there are no

discounts for days missed.

● Can I volunteer?

○ Yes! Please email gdevine@hpbc.cc and she will reach out to discuss

volunteering.

● What are the activities?

○ Outside of meals, worship sessions, and small group time, campers will also

experience and have access to: Group activities, night games, swimming, gym,

game room, yard games, crafts, volleyball, gaga ball.

● Can they have phones?

○ We strongly discourage parents from sending phones with their children to camp.

If there is an emergency and your child needs to contact you or vice versa, our

HPBC Kids Staff will have their phones on them. There are many reasons we

want to avoid cell phone use at camp, but here is a short list of some of those

reasons:

■ Allow children to “unplug” and experience God, nature, and community

outside the digital “world.”

■ Avoid drama around texts, group texts, number exchanges, etc.

■ They will get broken, stepped on, thrown, dropped in the pool, lost in the

game field, etc.

○ If you insist on your child’s phone being at camp, our HPBC Kids Staff will collect

that phone at check-in, power it off, and return it at check out on Thursday.

● How many spots are there?

○ We have reserved enough space for 40 kids to join us this summer, so please

register your child ASAP to ensure their space!
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